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LO01 – Loudoun
4th Quarter Division Report
As of 1/28/2023

The Cunningham Division 

The Cunningham Division has picked up with respect to activities following the summer months when most of the members shook off the remains of the COVID variant.  Some of us brought the variant home as a parting gift from the National Convention in Pittsburgh this past July.
September activities included participation in the annual Ballyshaner’s festival in Alexandria.  Even though ½ of the exhibitors elected to stay away for one reason or another, our Division found the day to be very successful with our “trip for two to Ireland” raffle efforts.  Over the next 4 weekends, tickets sales took place at 3 of our local Parishes that are the recipients of tuition assistance checks for several students who will be continuing their education in their respective 8th grade.  
Recently, we provided dessert for the staff and residents at the Martinsburg VA facility.  Our Division has made a point to provide a dessert once a quarter to let the facility know that they have not been forgotten.  Brother Tim Melia has been our POC for this quarterly event.
Sweats for Vets initiative kicks off in October.  We have expanded the program in hopes of including many local residents with this worthwhile annual event.
For the record, our Division submitted a Hibernian of the Year report which identified a Brother definitely worthy for consideration for this State recognition.
Slainte’

Jay McCarthy
Division President (Former State President)

